STANDISH VOICE
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 19, 2016
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm
Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Janet Monks, Fran Aiken, Sarah Djali, Paul Ogden, Nic Macmillan, Dave King, Brian Jones, Diane Gore, Allan Foster, Karen Bliss

1. Apologies: Nicky Ogden, Ron Wade.
2. Minutes: The minutes of December’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: 

i) Deal In Action: Gill said that discussions had been ongoing between Standish Voice (SV) and Wigan Council about the Deal In Action meeting which would be held at the Unity Club on Thursday, January 28. Standish Voice will be there from 5pm to answer questions from the public and will present an overview of its activities at the public meeting, which will be addressed by Donna Hall and Lord Peter Smith. Standish Voice will ask questions at the Q&A session. Five of these questions will be sent to the council so that the answers can be delivered on the night. The meeting agreed to ask questions on the following subjects: New Homes Bonus money, highways improvements, Standish railway station, expansion of schools and (after discussion was brought forward on item 10, air quality monitoring) air quality.

ii) Aecom support. Gill said there had been some confusion in the support packages for the Neighbourhood Plan (NP), due to discussions between support provider Aecom, DCLG and Wigan Council. She said she was endeavouring to resolve this and hoped that by the next meeting Aecom could produce a report into the planning issues in Standish and the use of a housing needs survey for the NP. A report on masterplanning Standish centre would also be pursued.

iii) Assets of Community Value (ACV). Gill said that the ACVs applied for had been processed and would be presented at the Deal In Action meeting. The meeting resolved to apply for more ACVs for Standish Cricket Club, The Lychgate pub and The Crown pub, which had closed in early January.

4. Christmas Markets: Paul said that Paul Dandy had agreed to head the discussions and organisation of the Christmas Market and a number of people had expressed an interest to help.  The first organising meeting has been set for Monday, January 25. Paul said that after discussions with Rector Andrew Holliday, St Wilfrid’s Church had agreed that the Markets event could be held on their premises and in the environs of the church. The best date was Saturday, December 3. The committee agreed to support the event.
5. Service Level Agreement: Gill said a Service Level Agreement (SLA) was being drawn up to be signed by SV and Wigan Council to put in writing commitments on both sides during the creation of the NP. She said this would help facilitate the early delivery of the NP and give officers guidance on what their responsibilities were in relation to SV. It was agreed that SV should sign an SLA with Wigan Council. Gill said she hoped this could be signed at the Deal In Action meeting.
6. Car Parking Survey and Petition: Paul said the petition campaigning to resolve the parking problems in Standish centre was going well, with over 1,000 names collected. There had also been articles in the local press and good feedback on the issue on social media. He said the survey and study, completed by Brian, Ron and Paul, into parking had concluded that ideally Standish centre needed 130 more public car parking spaces. This information would be put on the website soon. Paul said it was hoped that the petition and survey could be presented to Wigan Council at The Deal In Action meeting. Gill thanked those involved.
7. Planning Applications: Paul said the leaflet asking people to object to Wainhomes' Langham application had been compiled and delivered by Brian and Ron. The council had received 48 objections so far and was scheduled for the March meeting of the planning committee (Gill declared an interest in this item). Paul said he had been to the planning committee that day where the detailed planning application for the Bloor Homes development off Pepper Lane had been passed, with conditions (Paul declared an interest in this item).
8. Air Quality Monitoring On Rectory Lane: Fran said she was concerned with the level of air pollution on Rectory Lane when the new homes were there and more traffic was using the road. She said there was particular concern for pupils at St Wilfrid's Primary School as their playground bordered on to the road. The meeting decided this should be one of the questions asked of Wigan Council at The Deal In Action meeting and that SV should ask for more monitoring of air quality in Standish.

9.   Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be February 23.

The meeting ended at 9.35pm



